
ADVENT MIDWEEK   
Pastor Mackey, Pastor Randy Richardson (Trinity Lutheran), 

and Pastor Darick Biondi (Cross of Grace Lutheran) will be 

rotating             between churches for Advent Midweek services. The 

schedule for St. Paul is below: 

December 6 Pastor Darick Biondi 

December 13 Pastor Randy Richardson 

December 20 Pastor Kevin Mackey 

6:00pm Light meal served in the Fellowship Hall 

7:00pm Worship in the sanctuary 

CHRISTMAS PROGRAM PRACTICE:  All youth will meet on the           
following dates to practice:  
December 3 after worship 
December 6 at 6:30pm 
December 10 after Annual Meeting 
December 13 at 6:30pm 
December 16 from 12:00pm-2:00pm 

The handbell Choir will be performing during the Children’s Christmas Pro-

gram on December 17 and on Christmas Eve. The will practice on the fol-

lowing dates: 

December 3 after worship 
December 6 at 5:30pm 
December 13 at 5:30pm 
December 16 at 11:00am. Please see Barb Garnett if you are interested in 
playing. 



Pastor’s Reflections  

 

As I look over the December 2023 calendar here at St. Paul I am once again thrilled. As the pages of this newsletter open 

you see how many things we have going on here in December. This of course is a familiar sight for us here in December. I 

imagine it is the same in many parishes throughout the country. December seems to bring out activity. It is the end of the 

calendar year so much of what we do is focused on the “stuff of the world” – meetings and Mission Finance Plans(budget) 

and electing new leaders. I am sure many of you will be planning family gatherings and parties.  

 

Amid all this busyness the church has a season called Advent. Many of you know Advent is my favorite season mostly be-

cause of the traditions of my family that I now try to continue with Alex. In Advent we hear words like prepare and get 

ready and stay awake from interesting characters in the Biblical narrative – especially a guy named John the Baptist. The 

themes of Advent are generally about preparation and readiness – not for parties and decorating but for Jesus.  

 

Don’t get me wrong, I love all the stuff that we do extra in December. One of most favorites is the Good Gifts Christmas 

tree that we here at St. Paul contribute to every year. It’s a wonderful tradition that is a part of our discipleship outreach 

to the world. We do this of course through ELCA World Hunger. The other favorite is the Christmas Basket ingathering we 

do to help those in need here in the Tri-state area. It is exciting to see how many people participate in this servant project 

every year. Sometimes I know the Social Ministry committee wonders if enough people will sign up. Every year you all step 

up. Thank you for your servant hearts for those in our community.  

 

There is a saying that I am sure you have heard much these days of Advent: Jesus is the reason for the season. That’s very 

true and maybe a slogan like this helps us remember why we do special things in Advent/ December.  

 

One last thing to remember is that we have midweek worship services beginning December 6. Pastors Randy Richardson 

and Darick Biondi will be leading you in worship and preaching two of the three Wednesdays. I will lead the other. My 

prayer is that this additional worship time will enrich your Spirit. It is also my prayer that this time will be an opportunity to 

prepare, pause and ponder once again for the birth of Jesus – Immanuel – God made flesh. 

 

Blessings and Peace,  

Pastor KLM <><   

ELCA GOOD GIFTS 

Our ELCA Good Gifts tree will soon be up in the narthex! By choosing a tag 

from the tree and donating the specified amount to ELCA Good Gifts you 

are helping those in need throughout the world. Gifts can be made in 

honor or in memory of loved ones. 

It’s simple:  

1. Choose a tag from the tree. 

2. Place a check with specified amount in the offering plate ( or turn in to the office) 

3. Give the tag to someone as a gift given in their honor. 

 

The church office will send the money in to ELCA gifts for you. 

Please make sure you indicate on your check that the money is for ELCA Good Gifts.  



Dear St. Paul Congregation, 

 

It seems like every other time I am writing this newsletter I am travelling. This time, I am in Medellin, Colombia, at a 5-
day piano festival. The festival is hosted by a university in the south of Medellin (EAFIT University). 21 students were 
admitted (among them one of my Marshall students: Calvin Riggs), and there are 7 faculty members. Each student gets 
one lesson per day with a different professor and plays for one masterclass (also a lesson, but in front of all the other 
student participants and professors). This means, the students experience 6 out of the 7 professors’ teaching styles. 
There are student recitals on Tuesday and Thursday, and a faculty recital on Wednesday. It’s a very dense schedule, 
but I had time to take my student Calvin for some sightseeing on Sunday before the start of the festival. 

 

A fun little story: One of the best-known children’s books in Germany is called “The Trip to Panama”. It’s about a little 
bear and a little tiger, who find a wooden crate that smells of bananas and has the words Panama written on it. Little 
bear convinces little tiger to embark on a journey to find Panama, because he thinks it’s the most beautiful place in the 
world. They do find Panama eventually, but in an unexpected way, much closer to home. My layover on the trip to 
Colombia was, you guessed it, in Panama. 

 

We already started rehearsing the songs for the children’s service on the 3rd of Advent (thank you, Jill!) and we will 
have a nice mix of special music for Christmas Eve, including horn, violin and cello, the bell choir, and others. As al-
ways, if you would like to join the St. Paul choir (rehearsals on Wednesday night’s at 7 pm downstairs in the choir 
room), please don’t be shy and let me know! 

 

See you very soon, 

Henning 



 As we transfer from the season of Thankfulness and into the season of sharing the Good News of Jesus’ birth, I appre-
ciate all the precious moments in between. We first appreciate what we have and give thanks to God in prayer 
and  rejoice daily. This month, we have focused on our gifts and sharing them with others. We have taken time to be 
thankful for each other and others that help us along the way. We remember to appreciate our families, friends and 
teachers and to share with grace and have gratitude. 
      The youth have prepared cards and sentiments for our Veterans for Veteran’s Day. The St. Paul Girl Scouts hosted a 
Friendsgiving and collected canned goods for our Christmas Baskets and made poppy wreaths to give to the Veterans 
as well. We enjoyed the Blessing of the Quilts and commemorated Betsy Ross for sewing the American flag and 
starting an era of women sewing and sharing together.  So many families will enjoy the gifts of our quilters this Christ-
mas. There is nothing better than being wrapped in the warmth  and love of a homemade quilt. This is just another 
way we share God’s love. 
     The youth have been active this month. We have joined together on Wednesdays and Sundays to practice songs, 
signing and readings for the Christmas program. “The Savior Has Come” is the title of our Christmas program and Na-
tivity play. The younger youth created and voted on the title. Our group is a little smaller this year but they have been 
focusing on using their gifts and they are AMAZING! I am proud of all of these children who love rejoicing and singing 
praises to the Lord. We will have special music with a trumpet, bell choir, a duet, and some special signing and singing. 
All the youth love to share the story of Jesus’ birth. Each year, the program is so special because the children use their 
gifts to express their love for Jesus and share the good news that Jesus is born!  We will continue to be children of God 
and share God’s love and the Good News with all we meet. 
 
Today’s Devotion: 
 
The Language of Heaven 
Come into his city with songs of Thanksgiving. Come into his courtyards with songs of praise.  Psalm 100 :4 
 
When you live your life, praising and thanking Me for the blessings I give you each day, your life becomes filled with 
miracles. It is as if a blindfold has been removed from your eyes. With your eyes wide open, you see more and more of 
my glorious riches. So let your thankfulness sing out, my praises! A thankful heart keeps you focused on Me and what 
I’m doing in your life instead of trying to be in control, you relax and make Me the center of your life. This is the way I 
created you to live and it is a way of JOY! Your joyful praises are the language of heaven, and the true language of your 
heart. 
 
I find it so fitting when the Holy Spirit works in us, through us, and among us. God is  AWESOME! 
May you all feel loved this day and always. May you treasure the gifts you have been given. May you share your love 
and heart through your gifts and talents. May we all find peace in God’s love and Grace. Amen. 
Your Loving Sister in Christ,  

JIll 



 

Dear All: 

thank you so much for the prayers and         

concern during my recent treatment. 

You have made us feel very much part 

of the church family. Thank you, 

Dan and Edie Beals 



Our condolences to the family of Ernie Golder. Ernie 

passed away this month. Services are pending. 



 

St. Paul Christmas Card 
Mailbox is open for                
business! 

Our mailbox, built by Bob Winterhoff, is back in the 

narthex and waiting for your cards. If you would 

like to give a Christmas Card to someone in the con-

gregation please place your card(s) in the box. Be 

sure and check each week to see if there are cards 

waiting for you to pick up!! 

 

Poinsettias will be $15.00 each 

this year. The Music and Wor-

ship Committee has decided to 

donate $5.00 of each purchase 

to Cridlin Food and Clothing 

Pantry. Forms for ordering are 

in the Sunday bulletin. Please 

make checks out to St. Paul and 

write “Poinsettia” on the       

memo line. 

Deadline for ordering is               

December 10. 

 
We will be decorating the church 

on December 16 beginning at 

9:00am. Please come and help if 

you can...many hands make light 

work! 



Veteran’s Day and Friendsgiving 

Blessing of the Quilts on November 12. 



 

The annual congregational meeting will be held on 

Sunday December 10 after worship. We will be 

voting on new Council members, passing the Mission 

Finance Plan (budget) and discussing  other business.  

 

Adult Forum class 

will not meet in  

December.                 

Beginning in               

January we will be discussing the book, “What I 

Wish My Christian Friends Knew about Juda-

ism” by Robert Schoen. You can order the book 

on Amazon or let Kathy know and she can order 

it for you. The cost is $16.95. 



December 2023 
 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

          1 2 
              

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

Advent 1 

10:00am Worship 

11:15am Program 

Practice and Bell  

Practice 

 

 1:00pm           
Woman’s Club 

   10:00am Book Club 

5:30 Bell practice 

6:00pm Meal 

6:30pm youth practice 

7:00pm Worship 

7:30pm Choir 

      

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

Advent 2  

10:00am Worship 

11:15am Annual Meet-

ing 

Program practice after 

meeting 

     5:30 Bell practice 

6:00pm Meal 

6:30pm youth practice 

7:00pm Worship 

7:30pm Choir 

     9:00am Hanging of 

the Greens 

11:00am Bell practice 

12-2pm Dress          

Rehearsal 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

Advent 3 

10:00am                   

Children’s Christmas 

Program 

Christmas Basket            

pick-up 

     6:00pm Meal 

7:00pm Worship 

7:30pm Choir 

      

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

Advent 4  

10:00am Worship 

7:00pm Christmas Eve 

Worship with candle 

lighting 

 Office closed Office closed         

31             
              




